—" IJWOLF CREEK

WATER AND SEWER IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT

RE:  The Bridges at Wolf Creek

Eric-

Based on our recent discussions, we understand that you are working with the County to adjust your
master plan at The Bridges project referenced above. This leaves the following project densities:

e Parkside Phase 1 14 units

e Parkside Phase 2 33units

e Parkside Phase 3 25 units

e  Homestead Phase 1 18 units

e Homestead Phase 2 15 units

e Homestead Phase 3 18 units

e  Cabins Phase 1 19 units

e  Cabins Phase 2 32 units

®  Mountainside Phase 1 24 units
e Mountainside Phase 2 40 units
e Mountainside Phase 3 33 units
e Mountainside Phase 4 15 units
e North 40 Phase 1 29 units

e North 40 Phase 2 15 units

e Hillside Phase 1 34 units

e Total for the project 364 units

Within the master planning process Wolf Creek Water and Sewer Improvement District has
previously anticipated service in accordance with the original master plans.

As you are aware, we operate three separate systems, culinary water, irrigation/secondary water,
and sewer with treatment. The capacity of each of these systems is subject to state laws and
limitations applied by the Division of Drinking Water and Department of Environmental Quality.
In particular, the amount of culinary water we are required to have available is dependent on 1)
continuing to supply irrigation water, and 2) limiting outdoor use of culinary water. At the same
time, the supply of irrigation water is dependent on flow to the Wolf Creek diversion, which as you
know may change due to pumping related to development at Powder Mountain.
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In view of these concerns, we anticipate the following conditions will be placed upon all future
developments:

* Landscaping plans shall limit irrigated areas and minimize installation of turf, both for
building lots and common areas. Each building lot/unit shall be equipped with at least one
hosebib tied to the irrigation system.

* Landscaping plans will be reviewed and approved by WCWSID, with an emphasis on
xeriscaping and installed as approved

* Drip irrigation systems shall be used for all shrub and tree beds, consistent with the existing
Design Guidelines (2010) of the Wolf Creek Master HOA. We strongly recommend design
of the irrigation systems with zones based upon planting demand.

* No basement sump pump or footing drain shall be connected to the

sanitary sewer.

In summary, WCWSID is at present able to provide culinary water, sewer, and irrigation services to the
project listed above upon payment of impact Jfees per our standard schedule. This commitment to

Master Planned densities is subject to future review until the connection and impact fees have been
paid.

Let me know if you have any further questions.

Rob Thomas

General Manager

WCWSID




